
 

 

KETTLEBURGH VILLAGE HALL 

Chairman’s Report 

AGM 27th March 2019 

 

 

Let me start this report by thanking all the members of the committee 

for their support over the past 12 months a support that has enabled 

us to carry out a variety of jobs for the improvement of the facilities 

we offer to the village. - Thank you 

 

There has only been the one change in the make-up of our committee, 

Martin Sims left us & we are very fortunate to have Peter Dring join 

our number. 

 

I would also like to draw attention to and that is the sad passing of 

John Dick, before his illness John was a very involved member of our 

committee and it was, he who was instrumental in us achieving Charity 

status. I have written to Irene to pass on our condolences 

 

Our Panto offering in 2018 was Cinderella, once again, a great success, 

although the Treasurer’s report will shows a reduced contribution, we 

did in fact make more money but funded the construction of a new 

stage frame designed & built by Chris FInbow, we also installed some 

dedicated wiring for lighting and sound. 

Well done to all involved and we look forward to our Easter Panto of 

Snow-white 

 



Sue & her husband Denis took responsibility for our annual fete and  

they made a great success of it. It was a great day and I delighted to 

say that they have agreed to organise us all for this year’s event as 

ever on the Queen’s Birthday. The 8th June. Willing volunteers needed! 

 

Our big project this year has been the refurbishment and updating of 

the Ladies & Gents toilets and the provision of new floors, this work 

which was almost entirely funded by grants from various sources 

started in August and after some delay was completed early 

September. 

 

As to the coming year well, we have just acquired an additional 38 

chairs to supplement our existing stock, these “new” chairs came as a 

free gift thanks to John Brookes Eagle Eye and they will be used for 

the first time at the Panto. We will have an autumn fund raising event 

in October and are looking at new portable staging in the longer term 

 

Graham Mooney 

Chairman 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


